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MEETING MINUTES 

 
March 26, 2024 

 
Subject: East 4th Street SDIP  

Public Meeting  
City of Charlotte Project #: PMSW201637 
ESP Project #: KM60.400 
 

Participants:  

• Robert Jarzemsky (City of Charlotte)  

• Tyler Howell (City of Charlotte) 

• Amy Bice (City of Charlotte) 

• Andrew Martin (ESP) 

• Donna AlMelhem (ESP) 

• Samantha Hayes (ESP) 

• Marissa Klimkowski (ESP) 

 
MEETING OVERVIEW 

On March 26, 2024 a public meeting was held at St. John’s Baptist Church from 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm to 

present the proposed storm drainage improvements of the East 4th Street SDIP to the public. The 

following items were discussed:  

• What level of service would the proposed design serve? 

o ESP stated that the proposed storm drainage improvements would reduce roadway 

flooding in the 10-year storm event, as well as reduce finished floor elevation flooding 

for the principal and accessory structures on East 4th Street in the 25-year storm event. 

Additionally, the goal is to also maintain a maximum spread of 6 feet with 1 additional 

foot for valley gutter and 2 additional feet for standard curb and gutter for a rainfall 

intensity of 4 in/hr along the main corridor of East 4th Street, with side systems entering 

East 4th Street meeting the same spread requirements but for a rainfall intensity of 2 

in/hr.  

Please contact Andrew Martin at amartin@espassociates.com or Donna AlMelhem at 

dalmelhem@espassociates.com with any questions or comments regarding these meeting minutes. 


